
 
Panama United Methodist Church Mission Statement 

We seek to love the Lord God by introducing people to  
His Son Jesus Christ and helping these relationships to grow.   

           
 

    

 

GRACE NOTES - May 2017 
Rev. Steven M. Taylor, Lead Pastor 
Panama United Methodist Church 

From Pastor Steve’s Desk… 
 
Welcome to this edition of the GraceNotes!  We’re so glad you picked up this copy of the Panama United 
Methodist Church newsletter!  Everything you need to know about what is going on at Panama United Meth-
odist Church and our community is in here...enjoy! 
 

“Keep Seeing Jesus” 
 

 “As they came near the village to which they were going, [Jesus] walked ahead 
as if he were going on.  But they urged him strongly, saying, “Stay with us, be-
cause it is almost evening and the day is now nearly over.”  So he went in to stay 
with them.  When he was at the table with them, he took bread, blessed and 
broke it, and gave it to them.  Then their eyes were opened, and they recognized 
him; and he vanished from their sight.  They said to each other, “Were not our 
hears burning within us while he was talking to us on the road, while he was 
opening the scriptures to us?”  

 
 When I ride my motorcycle, I wear a full-faced helmet.  When I have my helmet 

on, very few people recognize me when I pass them, unless they know the red 
and cream color scheme and style of my 750cc 1998 Honda Shadow American 
Classic Edition that was my dad’s before he died.  In some ways, I move about 
just as another person on a motorcycle.  However, when I walk around town each 

 



From Pastor Steve’s Desk…(Continued from page 1) 

  
morning, that’s not the case.  My arm sometimes gets tired as I wave to people we’ve come to know and love 
over the last 7 years in Panama.  The difference is that people can see my face.  When they do, they know 
something about me.  On my motorcycle, they see past me. 
 
 The disciples that were walking with Jesus one day were probably tempted, in their despair, to look past 
the risen Jesus.  Jesus’ face was hidden from their view (maybe he was wearing a motorcycle helmet!).  They 
didn’t know who it was that was walking with them.  They did know, however, that the one who was speaking 
was telling them amazing things about God, and their hearts and spirits were jumping up and down inside 
them.  It wasn’t until Jesus revealed himself to them, physically  and spiritually, that they ’saw’ him for who he 
was - the Risen Jesus that they saw crucified and buried.  Now, the disciples walking the road were even more 
hungry to have their request for Jesus to stay with them fulfilled.  They wanted to keep seeing Jesus. 
 
 Now that Lent and Easter have been experienced for 2017, we might be tempted to turn our attention to 
yard work, summer, motorcycle blessings, or things like Spiritual Funding Campaigns.  Those things are great, 
and we need them, but don’t forget to spend time desiring to keep seeing Jesus.  He is the first and the last, 
and the One that can open all things to us - forgiveness, salvation, mission.  Matthew 6:33 reminds us, “But 
strive first for the kingdom of God and his righteousness, and all these things will be given to you as well.” 
 
 As we keep seeing Jesus in our CenterPoint funding campaign, in our worship, in our Sunday School, 
our Connections Ministry, our homes and schools and workplaces, and all over the place, we’ll recognize His 
face on the people we serve and love.  Keep seeing Jesus! 
 
Blessings,  
Pastor Steve 
 
  

 
Mark Your Calendars 

 
May 4 - National Day of Prayer 

May 4 - CenterPoint Campaign Rally #1 @ 6:30pm (Sanctuary) 
 

May 10 - Red Cross Blood Drive; 2-6pm 
 

June17 - Blessing of the Bikes and Breakfast 
June 17 - Youth Fundraisers; 12 noon - 4pm:  Lunch, Bake Sale and Car Wash 

 
July 9 - CenterPoint Firstfruits Sunday and Celebration Event! 

 
July 10-14 - HeroCentral Vacation Bible School (Mon-Fri) 

 
July 23 - CenterPoint Campaign Concludes 

 
 

Please make sure to check out the church calendar, included in this newsletter, for  
addition dates and opportunities.   

 
If you receive the weekly Churchmail, that has additional information that may not be included in GraceNotes. 

If you do not receive this online weekly mailing, please contact Debbie in the office to be added to the list. 
 
 



SUNDAY MORNING TEAM for MAY 
 

Ushers 
Tim and Tena Dills 

Craig and Marj Vollmer 
 

Nursery Helpers 
May 7 

Birth-2:  Dawn Sard and Jenn Johnson 
3-4:  Kelly Osborne and Stacy Taylor 

 
May 14 

Birth-2:  Barb Tordella and Gracie Cable 
3-4:  Marj Vollmer and Graham Vollmer 

 
May 21 

Birth-2:  Ken and Katie Braun  
3-4:  Carolyn Hughesman and Tina Akam  

 
May 28 

Birth-2:  Julia Nelson and Thea Kester 
3-4:  Amanda Kolstee and Lilly Odell   

 
 

Thank you for volunteering to take care of our little ones 
during the worship service.  We appreciate you!   
If something comes up and you cannot serve,  

please trade with someone or find a replacement.   
You may call Debbie in the Church office  

(M-TH) by calling 782-4031. 
 

THANK YOU!! 

Be sure to keep updated on PUMC  
meetings and events by checking the 

online calendar and Pastor Steve’s week-
ly Churchmail.  

The PUMC website is 
www.panamaum.org  

Did you know we are also on  
Facebook?  Check us out at  

www.facebook.com/panamaum 
 

You certainly wouldn’t want to  
miss the “happenings”  
by being uninformed! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CenterPoint Project 
(Connecting His Vision to Our Community) 

 
 
 

Our Cabinet Roster 
Sr. Pastor/Spouse - Steve and Stacy Taylor 

Ministry Staff/Spouse - Candy and Shannon Scarem 
Office Manager/Spouse - Debbie and Rich Johnson 

Campaign Directors - Kyle and Brynne Hinsdale 
Campaign Advisors - Adam and Tory Irgang 

Rally Directors - Jeff and Brenda Ireland 
Support Services Directors - Bert and Roberta Anderson 

Graphic Directors - Ken and Katie Braun; Kim Davis 
Publicity Directors - Greg and Carrie Edwards 

Special Projects Directors - Craig and Marj Vollmer 
Ministry Directors - Carl and Susie Davis 

Prayer Vigil Directors - Howie and Jan Wheeler; 
Dave and Luella Diffenderfer 

Stewardship Lesson Directors - Denny and Cindy Furlow 
Hospitality Directors - Julia Nelson; Bert and Mary Rappole 

Celebration Event Directors - Ted and Sharon Passarelli 
Community Directors - Carol Hay; Mike and Dawn Sard 

Follow-up Directors - Ray and Cindy Cartwright 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Thank you to the members of the Cabinet 
(listed above), formed to lead our Fundraising Cam-
paign, who have already been working to help us 
achieve success in our endeavors.  They have been 
working to create energetic teams who will be in 
charge of different aspects of the entire campaign, 
from doing mailings, making phone calls, organizing 
events for the children and the adults, visita-
tions….the list seems exhaustive but if we all work 
together, God’s vision for the future will come to frui-
tion.   



C  O  N  N  E  C  T  I  O  N  S   
 

We are always in need of 
snacks and we thank  

you in advance  
for your generosity!   

Come and check out the 

*****LUNCH BUNCH***** 

Find it on the May calendar 

and make plans to join us! 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 

  

WOMEN AND MISSIONS 
Women and Missions is starting a new project.  We will be providing meals to those in need after an illness, in-
jury or surgery.  If you have a need (or know someone who does), please contact Kathy Foulk at 782-4467. 
 
Also, if you would be willing to provide a meal now and then, please sign up on the Welcome Table or let Kathy 
Foulk know. 

 
THANKS! 

 

Journey to the Holy Land 
with Pastor Steve and Stacy Taylor (your hosts) 

and 
Bishop Mark Webb of the UNYAC of the UMC 

January 9-19, 2018 
 

Please consider being a part of this adventure in 
faith and join Pastor Steve, Stacy and Bishop 

Webb to experience this once in a lifetime  
journey to the Holy Land as you see the Bible 

come to life! 
 

Brochures are available on the Welcome Table. 
 

Save the date and bring a friend!   

Parish Nurse Notes… 
 
The American Red Cross will be at the 
church on Wednesday, MAY 10th; 2-6pm  
 
Watch your bulletins for further details. 
 
You may register online to hold a time slot. 
 
Our donations save lives all across the USA 
and abroad. 
 
Snacks will be served to donors. 
 
There will be a list on the Welcome Table for 
donations of treats. 
 
Thank you to all in  
advance! 
 
This is a great  
outreach to our  
community. 
 
Let’s spread our Love. 
 
 
 

Safe Sanctuary Training 
 

Monday, June 5 
6:00 - 9:00pm 

 
Please pre-register with Debbie 
In the church office by June 1st. 

 
The training will be held at PUMC  

in room B-1 downstairs.   

Welcome to Our World,  
Ayla Ann Larson! 

 
Ayla Ann is the daughter of Phil and Marcey (Furlow) Larson. 

She was born on March 1, 2017. 
Leah weighed in at 8lb.,14 oz.  

and her length was 20.75 inches. 
Rowan is the very proud big brother. 

Grandparents are Denny and Cindy Furlow. 
 

We congratulate you on the birth of this  
precious child and we pray God’s richest  

blessings on you all as She grows  
in the love of Christ.    



 

May Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 

4 Barbara Hart 
5 Kathy Smith, Jon Cable 
6 Jason/Jolene Ayres 
8 Andee Anderson, Matthew Apthorpe, Brittany Lenart 
 Bryan Rupczyk 
9 Sarah Osborne. Colin Cross (Peck) 
10 Jessica Komarek, George/Trudy Anderson 
12 Aleena Anderson, Michaela Swineford 
 David/Carrie Munsee 
14 Brynne Hinsdale 
15 Kristy Catanese 
16 Joel/Jessica Keefer 
17 Yvonne Calcaterra, Anna Jo Irgang, Carl/Sue Davis, 
 Mike/Sara Beebe 
18 Grace Munsee 
19 Isabella Anderson, Michael Butler 
20 Molly Butler, Tim/Connie Middleton 
22 Gabbi Calcaterra 
23 Bradley Osborne, Shelly Rupczyk, Don Wood 
25 Cindy Furlow, Doug/Cindy Weise 
26 Connor Tremblay 
27 Jonathan Sturges 
28 Cole Munson 
29 Nick/Katie Sard 
30 Jonathan Anderson 
31  Mike/Erin Miller 
 
A look ahead to June…. 
 
2   Ted/Sharon Passarelli, Eric/Jenn Scolton 
3   Chuck/Judy Parkman 
4   Nancy Dallas 
5   Ryan Peck 
7 Cindy Crouch, Richard/Lorena Crosby 
8  
9  

 

 
Vision 20/20 - Project CenterPoint 

Kyle Hinsdale 
  
 The Vision 20/20 Team is excited about 
the work that is being done between AODK and 
GL Olson as they have progressed on engineer-
ing plans, and further discussion has been estab-
lished with contractors that have an interest in 
working on our building project.  Paperwork has 
been submitted to a financial institution for their 
review and hopefully in the next 30-45 days they 
will be submitting to us a term sheet so that we 
can further understand the financing parameters.   
  
 The Vision 20/20 Team is excited about 
the launch of our fundraising campaign and are 
looking forward to what God has in store for our 
church over the course of the next few months.  
Assuming the fundraising efforts are fruitful, we 
are estimating, along with AODK and GL Olson, 
that we may begin construction in the fall 
(targeting 9/1).  Please continue to keep this team 
and the fundraising campaign in your thoughts 
and prayers as we move forward. 
 
 If you have questions, please let me 
know. 
      
      
   

 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
(VBS) 

 
If you are interested in helping with Vacation 

Bible School this year (which will be July 10-14) 
- please let Stacy Taylor know. 

We will be serving dinner to the community 
each night - so there is plenty of opportunity for 

helping! 
 

Watch your bulletins for further information 
and ways that YOU can help! 

 
The theme is HERO CENTRAL! 

 
Be a hero and help with VBS! 

 
 

 
 
 

 
God’s blessings on your special day! 



PUMC Discipleship Group Information 
 

CHAT 
George and Trudy Anderson 

First Thursday of every month 
gaanderson@windstream.net; 782-3252 

 
RADICAL 

Carl and Susie Davis 
1st and 3rd Saturday of each month 

appleoaktreefarm@yahoo.com or suesue5@windstream.net; 782-4611 
 

Ladies of Light 
Cindy Furlow 

1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month; 7pm 
cfurlow@chautauquamachinecom; 782-2775 

 
Band of Brothers 

Craig Vollmer 
1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month; 7pm 

craig.vollmer@gmail.com; 763-0879 
 

Kyle and Brynne Hinsdale 
One Saturday per month 

kbhinsdale@windstream.net; 355-4382 
 

We Care 
Thea Kester 

Every other Thursday at noon at the Rowdy Rooster 
rtkester@windstream.net; 782-4620 

 
Women and Missions (WAM) 

Kathy Foulk 
2nd Monday monthly at the Rowdy Rooster (April - December) 

ofoulks2@windstream.net; 782-4467 or 499-6437 
 

For more information concerning PUMC Discipleship Groups, contact the 
church office at 782-4031 or at debbie.johnson@panamaum.org.  

You may also contact Jon and Becky Cable, our Discipleship Group Leaders 
at 543-5050 or at jonbec95@gmail.com.  

 
Discipleship is a lifestyle filled with relationships;  

a life of pouring yourself out for others. 



 

Panama United Methodist Church 
22 East Main St., PO Box 218 
Panama, NY  14767 
 
Church Phone (716) 782-4031 
Church Fax # (716) 782-2326 
Church E-mail – contact@panamaum.org 
Church website - www.panamaum.org 
www.facebook.com/panamaum 
 

CHURCH STAFF 
Reverend Steven M. Taylor, Lead Pastor 

steven.taylor@panamaum.org 
Debbie Johnson, Ministry Coordinator/Admin. Asst. 

debbie.johnson@panamaum.org 
Candy Scarem, Student Ministry Director 

candy.scarem@panamaum.org 
Julie Nagel, Music Director/Accompanist 

Krista Odell, Accompanist 
Jody Marsh, Parish Nurse 

Robert Burkholder, Custodian 
Sandy Crossley, Connections 
Joan Monroy, Connections 

Dr. Mark and Diane Abbott, Spain 
Blog: www.markabbott007.com 
Rev. Paul D. Caseman, Alaska 

 
Pastor Steveõs Office Hours 

9:00am - Noon: M, T and W 
 

Church Phone (716) 782-4031 
Church Fax # (716) 782-2326 

Church E-mail ð contact@panamaum.org 
Church website - www.panamaum.org 

www.facebook.com/panamaum 

Cornerstone District Office 
Christ First UMC 

663 Lakeview Ave. 
Jamestown, NY  14701 

(716) 665-2423 

 

Please check the calendar inside for  
weekly meetings and activities  

for the month of April.   


